District Councillors report June 2024
Written report Cllr Mrs Rita Heseltine, member for Perton Lakeside
Since the last Parish Council meeting I have attended the following;
14.05.2024: 	Cabinet Weekly Briefing
16.05.2024: 	Health & Safety Strategic Group meeting
Leisure & Wellbeing Training
There are 4 Leisure Centres in the District – Council operated but not council owned which is a unique operating arrangement. The centres have undergone an excellent improvement programme which has been much appreciated by members.  Membership stands at just under 4,000 and there have been almost 539,000 visits.  A Nordic Walking theme is scheduled to begin, hopefully, this summer and there is ongoing work/information under the banner of Keep On Keep Up (KOKU) which is a falls prevention scheme.
Wombourne Railway Walk is very popular - a linear walk of approximately 5.5 miles along the old Kingswinford railway branch line.  
Baggeridge Country Park is a wonderful asset and in many respects ‘the jewel in the crown’.  It has been awarded Green Flag status for the 25th year running.
20.05.2024: 	SSDC’s Tree Stock Training
A really interesting session.  To record the District’s tree stock is a mammoth and ongoing task.  This work began in 2022 and so far almost 5,000 trees have been inspected with another 5 areas still to do (Perton included).  This is probably another 12 months worth of work.  What is recorded on each individual survey!
Trees plotted with GPS positioning, species, location, height, spread, diameter of trunk, adjacent features, targets (H&S), health of tree – risk ratio is calculated.  Features of tree – e.g. cavity, fungal.  Any works which may be required            generates a work order.
To date 4,597 inspected and 789 tree works completed.
21.05.2024: 	Planning Committee
23.05.2024: 	Food Safety and Events Training 
An interesting meeting with Environmental Health Officers where we (Licensing & Regulatory Committee members) were given an insight into the vast amount of work required to ensure that events are managed safely and correctly and the indepth work that takes place around food safety and the inspection of food related premises/operations.
28.05.2024:	Meeting with Jackie Smith and Nikki Taylor 
Cabinet Weekly Briefing
Overview and Scrutiny Committee
29.05.2024: 	Allotment Committee                 
04.06.2024: 	Cabinet Weekly Briefing
		Lead Members Catch up
		Cabinet
I’d like to end my report with a very big ‘thank you’ to those who are helping to make Perton a worthy competitor in the BEST KEPT VILLAGE competition.  A very special thanks to Alison and to Debbie and the team who have made an excellent job of repainting the bus shelter!   Any additional help would be much appreciated – even if it’s just picking up litter as you walk around.  Thank you.


Written report from Cllr C Evans member for Perton Lakeside

16/05/2024 – Attended a presentation on leisure centres and open parkland, including Baggeridge Country Park and the South Staffordshire Railway Walk: 
· Heard that there were 122,149 visitors to Codsall Leisure Centre at a cost of £35,000 lower than for what was budgeted for the 2023/2024 financial year. The total cost is approximately £900,000 for each of South Staffordshire’s four leisure centres. 
· Information given on 3G pitches, which Perton Playing Fields are seeking: 
· These are not maintenance free. They have to be treated like a very large carpet.
· Contractors are required to maintain: 
· where the heaviest use is, i.e. goalmouths, 
·  Line markings. 

28/05/2024 – Overview and Scrutiny Committee: Gave a presentation of the recommendations of the Panel looking at Community Engagement. The focus was on: 
· Increasing responses to the annual resident’s survey, especially for younger age groups. 
· Continuing to promote inter-tier for a, e.g. Parish Summits, and to improve communications with Parishes. 
· Networking with existing groups such as mother and baby groups. 

05/06/2024 – Attended the Finance Committee of Perton Parish Council. 
09/06/2024 – Attended Codsall Parish Council’s Civic Sunday, representing Perton Parish Council in my position as vice-chairman.

Written report from Philip Davis member for Perton Wrottesley.
Since my last report I have attended the meetings and functions listed below.
May 16th I attended a Leisure and Wellbeing seminar via Teams.
Sunday May 19th Perton Speed watch deployed at the chicane on the Parkway.240 vehicles were counted in the hour the team were on site. One car was recorded at a speed of 44mph.
My 20th I attended a virtual training re trees in South Staffs located on SSDC land. A tree officer is logging and recording  all such trees in the district. 
May 21st I sat as a member of the Planning Committee in the Council Chamber.
May 23rd I attended a food safety training session in the members room at the Codsall hub. This was led by the head of Environmental Health Jenny Rhodes.
29th May I chaired a meeting of Perton Jubilee Allotments.
June 6th I sat as a   member of the Standards and Resources Committee. One of the items discussed was the forthcoming General election. The count for two Parliamentary Constituencies will take place at the Codsall Hub.500 staff will be taking part. Also a polling station in the Stone Great Wyrley and Penkridge is 28 miles from the hub. One of many factors affecting the organization of the count.
The other Constituency being Kingswinford and South Staffordshire.
Also, on June 6th I attended an event at the Silver Polars Mobile homes park to commemorate D day.
Sunday June 9th I represented SSDC at the Codsall Parish Civic Sunday

